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Chapter Stalwarts 
It takes lots of effort by lots of people to make a 
chapter successful. And, there are a few devoted folks 
who form the backbone of most of the chapters. 
When nobody else will take on a task, they will. Not 
once, but time after time, year after year. We know 
how important these people are to chapters, and we'd 
like to help the chapters recognize them.  To nominate 

a Chapter Stalwart, click here and complete the 
nomination form at the bottom of the page.  

Prevent the Spread of Invasive Tree Pests 

We know you love trees-after all, they are the 
foundation for most woodturning projects! On average 
a new invasive, tree-killing pest becomes established in 
the U.S. every two years. Trees damaged or killed by 
invasive pests may end up as turning wood, putting 
you at risk for helping to spread a tree-killer to a forest 
near you. Here are tips to help slow the spread of 

invasive tree pests: 
1) Use locally grown wood, especially if your project calls 
for green wood or wood with attached bark. 
2) Never move untreated wood long distances (over 50 
miles), particularly from areas with known invasive pest 
infestations. 
3) Be aware of state and federal quarantines when 
shipping or transporting wood.   
4) Be on the lookout for dying trees or trees with unusual 
damage. Report possible invasive pests to your state's 
plant pest official! Check with the plant pest regulatory 
official in your state for information on regulated items.   
5) Learn more. Consider inviting a state plant health 
director to be a speaker at a chapter meeting. Click here 
for a directory by state. 
 

Meeting called to order tonight at,   6:20 pm, Thursday, 
July 6, 2017.  
¢ƻƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ - Johnathan Edwards referred by Bob, 
Ed Harbor and Lee referred by Wayne. 
Vice President Report:  Pam Felton The club has 102 

DŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ !ǎƘƭŜȅΩǎ ƘŀƴŘǎ-on class, 
Thanks. 
Secretary:  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎǘŀŎƪ ŎƘŀƛǊǎ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
two cabinets until the sound equipment is put away. 
Thanks! Thanks to everyone that made a wand for the 
kids summer music program. We have been receiving 
some very nice thank you cards from the kids.  
Old Business: 
1.) Wayne would like to thank everyone who donated 
ǘƻ wƻō ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ ŘƛǎŀōƭŜŘ 

see  Lddshmf Mnsdr  page 4 

paid up members. 
Treasurer Report: Savings - $6,000.43, Checking - 
$2,660.15. We have a fair amount of EOG money 
available to advance your turning skills, please apply. 
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 Ashley spent some 
time looking through all the 
art in our instant gallery. She 
ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ άƭƛƎƘǘŜƴƛƴƎ ōƻǿƭέ 
was well done and the 
Lichtenberg burning added a 
lot of interest to the piece. 
The walnut bowl with just a 
small infill of turquoise is 
nicely done in form and 

finish. Blue Stain Pine bowl is simple and the design 
carries well. This Maple bowl is nice with its inset bead 
detail but perhaps there should be a bead at the base 
to carry the theme throughout the piece. The platers 
with the pyro edges are smooth, very well formed and 
the edges have very interesting patterns. These Illusion 

Ashly Harwood 

Beadwork pieces are very nicely done in form and 
design. This piece is probably to shinny for a bowl. Be 
careful with large bowls and sharp edges. It would be 
better if the edges were rounded off a little more. 
 I am now living in Charlestown South Carolina. 
This is my 63 demonstration since my first demo with 

this club in 2009. I have taught 
many places like the AAW 
Symposium in Utah, Turn-Fest in 
Australia and Charlestown Farmers 
aŀǊƪŜǘΦ tŜƻǇƭŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƳ ǘƻ 

understand I made the bowls I 
was selling, so I brought a lathe to 
the market and began turning in 
my booth. I make a lot of these 
Christmas ornaments, I am 
showing you tonight, about 3,000 
to date. They sell very well in Charlestown year round 
but more so at Christmas time. 
 To get started we need to have sharp tools. I 
prefer an elliptical bowl gouge with a 40/40 grind. I can 
make all the cuts needed for the finial with it. This 
saves me time by not switching tools. I also use a detail 
spindle gouge to cut the tight corners and keep the 
details crisp. The 40/40 gouge has to be sharpened 
free hand at the grinder with the tool rest set to 40° to 
the grinding wheel. {ǘŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦƭǳǘŜ άŎƭƻǎŜŘέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

left side of the grinding 
wheel and the tool held 
at 40° to the top edge 
of the tool rest. Grind 
this side of the flute and 
begin to rotate the tool 
to the right, at the same 
time rotate the flute 

See  SnmhfgsÜr Cdlnmrsq`snq  page 4 

 Thursday, August 17, 2017 
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The Pen Turners Club meets 2 weeks after the regular 
wƻŎƪȅ aƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ ²ƻƻŘǘǳǊƴŜǊΩǎ /ƭǳō ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 
meeting will be:  Thursday, September 21, 2017, 6:15 pm, 
at the Woodcraft of Loveland Store. 

 We have three guests tonight Clark, Carl 
from Cheyenne and Craig came with his Dad.  
 The Symposium is quickly approaching. 
There will be 9 lathes for turning pens. All pens go to 
the Troops. There are 200 pen blanks ready to go but 

ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ Ŝnough members signed up to help in 
ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ {ƘŀǊǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀƴ ƛǎǎǳŜ ǎƛƴŎŜ 
there will be carbide lathe tools available. The 
classroom will be in the vendor area which is open to 
the public as well as the art gallery. There is a meet 
and greet at Woodcraft Store for attendees Friday 
night after the first rotation.  
 ¢ƻƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƭŀǎŜǊ 
engravers on pen blanks. These three Mini Engravers 
can be had for about hundred dollars each. They are 
not all the same with regards to laser intensity or how 
ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǘƻ ǎƳŀǊǘ ǇƘƻƴŜǎΣ ǘŀōƭŜǘǎ ƻǊ tŎΩǎΦ hƴŜ ƻŦ 
them can use a wireless connection and connect via 
Bluetooth to a phone App. The resolution can come in 

180° ending up closed at 40° to the top edge of the 
rest on the right side. This maneuver takes some 
practice to get it made in one fluid action. I like CBN 
ǿƘŜŜƭǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ Řǳǎǘ ƭike the white 
grinding wheels do. Once the edge is nice and sharp 
ǊŜƭƛŜǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŜƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜǾŜƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴ мκуέ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ƛǘ 
get into tighter places like in a cove cut. 

http://www.ashleyharwood.net/ashleyharwood/Home.html
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 Board of Directors Meet the Fourth Monday of the Month, 
сΥлл ǇƳ ŀǘ aŎ!ƭƛǎǘŜǊΩǎ 5ŜƭƛΣ нррл 9 IŀǊƳƻƴȅ wŘΦΣ CǘΦ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎ - 

Welcome all attendees; President - Ron Thompson, 
Vice President - Pam Felton, Secretary - Clarence 
Sitzman, Treasurer - Todd Sheaman, Jim Felton, Allen 
Jensen, Doug Schneiter, Harry Farmer and Michael 
Mroz. 
Call to Order:  6:10 pm. 
Officer Reports: 
Vice President- 102 paid up members 
Secretary - Received a very nice letter from a child 
attending ǘƘŜ άaŀƎƛŎ ƛƴ aǳǎƛŎέ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
thanking the club for making the wands. I will present 
it to the club at the regular meeting. 
Treasurer - Savings - $6,000.43, Checking - $2,660.15. 
The club has EOG money available for improving your 
turning skills.  
Old Business: 
1.) Harry had 23 members show up for the laser 
engraving demonstration.  
нΦύ ¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ά.ŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƘŜ .ŀǊƪ DŀƭƭŜǊȅ {Ƙƻǿέ όbƻǾΦ мΣ 
2, 3, 4, 8, 9, 10, 11, times 12 - 6 pm) With enough 
members to host the gallery we can run the sales 
through the club with a 15% sale commission fee and 
the purchaser pays the 7.5% sales tax. If there are no 

the exhibitor to three months. The opinion is this a 
wonderful opportunity for all club members to share 
their talents and educate the public about our craft. 
But, this is another activity the club needs members to 
help us all succeed.  
3.) Allen symposium has about 100 registered. We 
have been shopping for big screen monitors for the 
classrooms. We need five and can get a decent price 
with a quantity discount but there seems to be too 
much to do to prepare them for this yeŀǊǎΩ ǎȅƳǇƻǎƛǳƳΦ 
{ǘŀƴŘǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǿŜ 
have the monitors in hand. Storage is another issue as 
it is not recommended to store them in an unheated 
storage locker. I got a quote to have an A/V company 
come in and setup all the rooms but at $11,000.00 it is 
beyond the budget. Harry has two hundred pen blanks 
ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ άtŜƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊƻƻǇǎέΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ bh¢ 
be the option of keeping the pen. More volunteers are 
needed to help teach how to make a pen. There is the 
possibility of having 9 lathes. Martin is making and 

See  ANC Lddshmf  page 8  
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hosts available the sale can go 
through the city of Fort Collins with 
an additional 12.5% sales 
commission paid by the exhibitor 
and paperwork to be filed with the 
city slowing the funds received by 

Thursday, September 7, 2017 
John Giem 
Vacuum Chucking 
 John and his family have 
been living in Fort Collins, Colorado, 
since 1979. He has been doing 
woodworking for over sixty years. 
After retiring from an engineering 
career, he pursued his interest in 

woodworking with an emphasis on wood turning. In 
addition to doing woodturning, he also teaches 
woodworking and turning in his workshop. 

finish off the bottom of a bowl. After I constructed my 
first system, I learned how limited my thinking had 
been. 
 In presenting this demonstration on vacuum 
chucking systems, my objective is to help others 
understand what a vacuum system can and cannot do. 
I will not make you experts but I will strive to make 
you knowledgeable and dispel fears of the unknown. 
 You will be shown how to simply determine 
how well a system is working and then utilize it to 
perform a variety of tasks. It is much more versatile 
than normally perceived. I will be demonstrating 
several techniques that will make your woodturning 
simpler and more enjoyable. For some of the projects, 

Learn the Art of Pyroengraving  with 

Cynthia Carden Gibson September 18 

and 19, (9:30 am -  4:30 pm).  

  When I first 
started thinking about 
putting together a 
vacuum chucking system 
for my lathe, I was 
concerned about the 
expense involved to just 

http://www.rmwt.org/images/demos/gibson-pyrography-workshop
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between centers and turn a round cylinder. The tool 
rest and your feet should be parallel to the lathe bed 
then present the tool to the wood and move your 
body from left to right, glide the left hand along the 
rest to make a cylinder. Cut a dove tail on one end to 
fit a scroll chuck. Remount the piece in a scroll chuck 
and cut the end off square with the 40/40 gouge, 
present the tool with the bevel square to the end (the 
handle will be down and held out to the right), the 
flute will be closed to the right and lift the handle. 

SnmhfgsÜr Cdlnmrsq`snq  from page 2 

 

 

purple and green, after searching online for the best 
price. These shells are very fragile some are broken in 
the package and some break when the foam expands. 
Let the foam dry for a couple of days, then get a cone 
shaped die grinding stone to clean the top and bottom 
ƘƻƭŜǎ ǘƻ ŀōƻǳǘ оκуέ ŘƛŀƳŜǘŜǊΦ ¢Ŝƴƻƴǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ŀƴŘ 

Once the wood is engaged and a small line develops 
rotate the handle a little left opening the flute and 
push with the right hand. The left hand should only 
guide the tool and the cut should be made nice and 
ǎǘŜŀŘȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǇǳǎƘ too hard, allow the tool to do the 
cutting. The tool rest should be set so the tool being 
used is cutting at the center of the work. Different 
tools require different tool rest heights. The best way 
to determine how to place your feet is to start where 
the cut finishes and stand in a comfortable position 
then step back with the left foot and start the cut.  
 Prepare the sea urchin by placing a piece of 
tissue paper inside to cover the bottom hole and spray 
ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ŜȄǇŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŦƻŀƳΣ άGreat Stuffέ ŦǊƻƳ IƻƳŜ 
Depot works good. Wear disposable gloves when 
working with this stuff. It gets all over and is hard to 
clean up. Acetone will help with clean-up while the 
foam is still wet. I buy 500 urchins at a time, usually 

Lddshmf Mnsdr  from page 1  

 
veterans woodworking. One of the Veterans has called 
and would like to trade a new Powermatic shaper for a 
nice work bench. If you know anyone that would like 
to buy his shaper, then he could use the money to buy 
the workbench, see Wayne. 
2.) Todd Sheaman and Joe have volunteered to help 
get the Safety Coordinator position started, however 

 

they can only help occasionally. It would be nice to 
have someone step up and make sure we are as safe as 
possible at the meetings as one person getting hurt can 
have detrimental effect for years to come. 
3.) Program coordinator Camille reminds us that 
Cynthia Gibson will be teaching a Pyrography class at 
/ƛƴŘȅ 5ǊƻȊŘŀΩǎ ǎƘƻǇΣ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ му-
19. The cost is $200.00 for both days. Click here for a 
printable flyer. Our own John Giem will be 

demonstrating vacuum chucking at our Sept. 7 meeting. 
Rudy Lopez will be demonstrating at our October 5 
meeting. He will conduct a hands-on class but would like 
to know what we would like to learn. There is a 
suggestion sheet circulating, see Camille if you have any 
ideas.  
4)  Our symposium is coming up quick, September 15, 16 
and 17, 2017. The early registration discount is now 
closed. We could use help to make the show a great 

With over 42 demonstrations given by Stuart Batty, 
Cindy Drozda, Cynthia Carden Gibson, Keith Gotschall, 

Kurt Hertzog, Eric Lofstrom, Jonathan Medina, Rick 
Orr, Curt Theobald and Tom Wirsing your bound to 

acquirer a new skill, idea or make a new friend. 
September 15 - 17, 2017 at the Ranch

See  Lddshmf Mnsdr  page 6 

 

 With a piece of Honey Locus, I will show the 
three cuts used to make the finial for my Christmas 
ornament, a bead, a cove and a fillet. Chuck the blank 

See  SnmhfgsÜr Cdlnmrsq`snq  page 5 
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http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Batty
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Drozda
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Gibson
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Gotschall
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Hertzog
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Lofstrom
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Medina
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Orr
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Orr
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Theobald
http://www.rmwoodturningsymposium.com/presenter2017.htm#Wirsing
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bottom finials and will fit into each hole. Chuck a piece of 
9ōƻƴȅ ҁέ x ¾έ x 6έ ƭƻƴƎ between centers and cut a 
tenon on each end to fit pin jaws on a scroll chuck. Use 
the pin jaws that have two attaching screws. Pin jaws 
with only one attachment screw flex too much for this 
fine and delicate work. When using a live center it works 
best if the point is removed because the point will push 
the work piece aside as it follows the grain. Next use a 
parting tool to size the tenon for the holes in the urchin 
ŀƴŘ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ŘǊƛƭƭ ŀƴ мκуέ ƘƻƭŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ѻέ ŘŜŜǇΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƘƻƭŜ 
ǿƛƭƭ ƭŀǘŜǊ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ŀƴ мκуέ ŘƻǿŜƭ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ŀƴŘ 
ōƻǘǘƻƳ Ŧƛƴƛŀƭǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ tŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ сέ Ŝōƻƴȅ ǿƻǊƪ ǇƛŜŎŜ 
into two pieces one for the bottom finial and one for the 
top then mount the bottom piece in the pin jaws. 
Working with a 40/40 grind, ѻέ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ ǎǇƛƴŘƭŜ ƎƻǳƎŜ start 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŀƛƭ ǎǘƻŎƪ ŜƴŘ ǊŜƳƻǾƛƴƎ ŀ ѹέ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ŀǘ ŀ 
time. Each half inch section needs to be finished cut as 
you work back to the head stock end of the piece. I cut 

ǘƘǳƳōΦ YŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǇŜǊ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴȅ 
flat spots. Roll the paper into a tube to sand the cove. 
5ƻƴΩǘ ǎŀƴŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƴŜ ŦƛƭƭŜǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭŘŜŘ ŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ 
the paper, always use the unfolded edge, ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ 
to mess up the crisp details. Once the sanding is done 
use a 3M polishing cloth and 5ƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ ²ƻƻŘǎƘƻǇ ²ŀƭƴǳǘ 
Oil Microcrystal Paste Wax to get a beautiful shine. 
Under cut the tenon end of the finial to mate up to the 
urchin. Chuck the top piece in the pin jaws and turn to 
ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜǎƛǊŜŘ ǎƘŀǇŜΣ ǎŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǇƻƭƛǎƘΦ 5Ǌƛƭƭ ŀƴ мκуέ ƘƻƭŜ ѻέ 
ŘŜŜǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘƻǿŜƭ ŀƴŘ мκмсέ ƘƻƭŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ a 
loop of fishing line to hang the ornament. Put a little glue 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ŦƛƴƛŀƭΩǎ ŘƻǿŜƭ ƘƻƭŜΣ ƛƴǎŜǊǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻǿŜƭ ŀƴŘ 
push it through the urchin. Push the loop of fishing line 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ мκмсέ ƘƻƭŜ in the top piece leaving the knot 

with the wing of the gouge like it was a skew chisel 
resulting in a very nice and clean cut. Classic turning 
design is to have a bead then a cove separated by a 
fillet. Once the desired shape is achieved sanding can 
begin with 150 grit sandpaper working through the 
grits up to 600. Sand with small pieces of sand paper 
folded in half and held between your finger and 

trapped inside. Put some glue in the dowel hole and 
join it to the bottom finial.  
 There you have it a beautiful Sea Urchin 
Christmas Ornament.  I hope you will try making one 
of these fun and challenging projects soon. 
 
  

SnmhfgsÜr Cdlnmrsq`snq  from page 4 

 

The best way to learn where your feet 

should be is to approach the lathe with 

the tool at the end of the cut.  
 

http://www.doctorswoodshop.com/Store/ProdID/5/WALNUT_OIL_MICROCRYSTAL_PASTE_WAX
http://www.doctorswoodshop.com/Store/ProdID/5/WALNUT_OIL_MICROCRYSTAL_PASTE_WAX
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success, see Allen if you have time to help, it would be 
greatly appreciated. Get the word out by emailing or 
passing along a brochure to any of your friends that 
might be interested in attending. Allen would like an 
Assistant Coordinator if anyone would like to help, 
please get in touch, thanks. 
5.) Harry would like to invite everyone to attend the 
Pen Turners Meeting, August 17, 6:15 pm at the 
Woodcraft of Loveland store. The demonstration will 
be focusing on laser engraving pen blanks. Pen Turners 
are getting 200 pen blanks ready for people to make a 
pen for the troops at the symposium. 
6.) Two Librarians have volunteered to help out, Lee 
and Bruce. Everyone in the club thanks you both for 
ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
to us all.  
7.) Two gallery shows are coming up; one will be at the 
symposium and the second the First Friday Gallery 
Walk in Fort Collins at the Creative Community Center 
November 1, 2, 3, 4 & 8, 9, 10, 11, times are noon to 
6:00 pm. We need members to host the gallery, 

answer questions and make sales in two hour time 
slots. There will be three locations for dropping off 
your pieces.  
8.) A hospital has contacted Gordon regarding Beads 
of Courage Bowls and has promised to send about 20 
bowls to them next month. If you have one ready to go 
please bring it in, thanks. 
9.) Wood Bank has a lot of good turning wood 
available to club members. There is Pine, Maple, Ash 
and Cedar. Call John Giem to  make an apointment. 
Link to:  Wood Bank Guidelines.  
10.) Ron would like everyone to get their complaints in 
ǘƻƴƛƎƘǘΣ ƘŜ ŦƻǊƎƻǘ Ƙƛǎ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀƛŘ ƘŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 
ƘŜŀǊ ȅƻǳΦ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ bƻǊŘȅΩǎ ǘƘƛǎ 
December. Remember this is YOUR club please 
participate and help us make it everything it can be. 
 

Lddshmf Mnsdr  From page 4 
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Cynthia Carden Gibson 
Pyrography Workshop 
Monday & Tuesday, September 2017,  
9:30 am - 4:30 pm 
/ƛƴŘȅ 5ǊƻȊŘŀΩǎ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΣ  
655-1/2 Pierce St, Erie CO 80516  
Cost is $200.00 
Day One features Cynthia demonstrating and teaching 
her style of Pyroengraving. Participants will study 
technique by working on a grid and creating a series of 
patterns. A practice board will be provided. 
Day Two includes demonstration of design 
implementation, inspiration for designs and the addition 
of color. Participants may bring a dry turning (or flat piece 
of maple) sanded to 600 grit, or they can use another 
(supplied) practice board. 
http://www.cynthiagibsonpyrography.com  
If interested or have questions please contact 
Camille: 
camille_wall@hotmail.com 
 

Thursday, October 5, 2017 

Rudy Lopez 
 Although he is a 
relatively new wood artist, 
Rudolph Lopez has always had a 
love of natural objects and the 
environment in which they 
flourish. Growing up on a cattle 

ranch in Florida with his father and uncles who spent 
most of their time in the woods, he grew to love the 
outdoors... trees, water and all things relating to 
ƴŀǘǳǊŜΦ ¢ƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŀȅΣ wǳŘȅΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜǎ ŎƻƳŜ 
from mountain-biking, canoeing, kayaking, hiking and 
just being in the 
woods. 
 Rudy 
began working 
with his hands at 
a very young age and began to develop his creative 
eye through photographyτhis first artistic pursuit. 
With an education in drafting and design, he drew 
inspiration from the surroundings of his youth, Rudy 
began his relationship with wood as a craftsman of 
fine furniture and cabinetry. His desire to explore 
wood-turning began to develop when he received a 

natural-edge turned bowl as a 
Christmas gift from his best friend 
two years ago. Since that time, 
wǳŘȅΩǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ǎŜnse of curiosity 
has led him to explore the 
techniques necessary to transform 
wood from a simple rough chunk 
into a piece of aesthetic beauty. He 
has the ability to look at an object, 
understand how it is made, and 

recreate it with very little effort. It is as if his brain is 
linked to his hands by some arcane memory. 
 When asked what kind of wood he most 
ƭƛƪŜǎ ǘƻ ǘǳǊƴΣ wǳŘȅΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǿŀǎΣ άƛƳǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ 
woodέ, wood with knots, voids, worm holes, decay 
or any other flaw or defect. To me this is the beauty 
that God and nature has provided me with as a 
starting point, and then it becomes a challenge for 
me to continue this and create something of beauty 
ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅέΦ wǳŘȅΩǎ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άwƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ¢ƘŜ CƻǳǊ /ƻǊƴŜǊǎέ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘ 
2008 aƴŘ άwŜǎǘŦǳƭ tƭŀŎŜǎ-Cremation Urns and 
hōƧŜŎǘǎέ нллф ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !!² DŀƭƭŜǊȅ ƻŦ ²ƻƻŘ !Ǌǘ ƛƴ {ǘΦ 
Paul, Minnesota. 

Ingm Fhdl Bnms-    only vacuum chucking will be utilized. 
 As a result of my working with vacuum systems, I 
learned numerous things about them that were 
unknown to most woodturners. As a result, I wrote 
several articles that were published in the American 
Woodturner to share some of the techniques. Since the 
publication of these articles, I have discovered more 
techniques to make vacuum chucking more efficient and 
easier to do. 
 Articles in American Woodturner: Understanding 
and Improving Vacuum Chucking Systems, February 
2011, pgs 26-32 How to Get the Most from your Vacuum 
Chucking System, October 2014, pgs 38-44 Compliant 
Vacuum Chucking System, June 2012, pgs 26-31 
 

http://www.cynthiagibsonpyrography.com/
http://www.cynthiagibsonpyrography.com/
mailto:camille_wall@hotmail.com
http://www.rudolphlopez.com/portrait.html
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ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ŎŀǊōƛŘŜ ƭŀǘƘŜ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǎƻ ǎƘŀǊǇŜƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀƴ 
issue. Setting up for the symposium will begin at 9:00 
am. Maps and posters are ready for printing and 

ANC Lddshmf   from page 3 

 

distribution will begin right away.  
5.) The board proposes a 90 day advance notice with 
approval before a commitment is made to a 
demonstrator for a club presentation or a hands on 
workshop - MSP.  The board would like to know the 
ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƻǊΩǎ ŦŜŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
fee if they choose to present a hands on workshop. 
The board is concerned that the club would be held 
responsible for unfilled seats at a workshop. It is 
understood that demonstrators may require the hands 
on workshop to make their trip to Loveland 
worthwhile. They present in Denver on Tuesday 
evening, hang around Wednesday and present in 
Loveland on Thursday evening and then leave for their 
next gig on Friday. We want to be as accommodating 
as possible but maybe we are doing too many hands 
on workshops. Every effort should be made to adhere 
to this requirement but we understand that problems 

arise and it may be necessary to get a last minute 
replacement to which exceptions may occur. The 
board recognizes the outstand job Camille is doing by 
bring such talented turners to the club, all the hard 
work she is doing meeting their requirements behind 
the scenes and we truly appreciate her efforts. The 

general idea behind this requirement is to have more 
understanding by the board as to what the club is 
responsible for when committing to demonstrators 
and if they require a hands on workshop to make their 
trip to Loveland worthwhile.  
New Business: 
1.) All Club Members need to remember we are guests 
in the Woodcraft of Loveland store. The August 
meeting left the demonstration area a complete mess. 
Chairs were not properly put away and the store staff 

ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŘƛǎŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘΦ LŦ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ŀ ōŜǘǘŜǊ Ƨƻō ǿŜ 
may have to find another meeting place. Please take 
the time to assure everything is where it should be, 
thanks. 
2.) The board would like to recognize all the things 
Wayne (the owner of Woodcraft of Loveland) does for 
the club, from hosting our meetings to donating his 
time and materials and the donations he makes to our 
symposium. We really appreciate his generosity and 
would like to suggest that maybe he does too much 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ƘƛƳ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŜǾŜǊȅ 
year. Thanks Wayne for helping make our club what it 
is today. 
оΦύ ¢ƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Ŏƭǳō /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀǊǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ bƻǊŘȅΩǎ 
BBQ this year. 
Adjourn:  7:38 pm. 










